N.Y.C. CHINATOWN REUNION NEWSLETTER

March 26, 2005

NEW JERSEY

A New Jersey reunion will be held on May 21, 2005 in Somerset, NJ.  Please see the attachment for more information.  If anyone wishing to attend needs a ride, please give me a call at (718) 539-4740 or (718) 813-0721 and we’ll try to hook you up with someone from your area.

Gladys Chin

NEW YORK

OCA Long Island Chapter

(Queens, Brooklyn, Nassau, Suffolk)

MARK YOUR CALENDAR & SAVE THIS DATE

OCA-LI GENERAL MEMBERSHIP

OPEN HOUSE

Friday, April 1, 2005, 7:30 pm

Trinity Lutheran Church                            5 Durham Road (and New Hyde Park Road)  New Hyde Park, NY 11040

Open to all members, families and friends.

Guest Speakers:

Frank Woo, Supervisor 

U.S. Dept. of Homeland Security

Topic: Career Opportunities for Asian Americans

at Homeland Security.  Also, his experiences studying ‘Tai Chi’ & ‘Gung Fu’ with many Masters in these fields.

Peggy Eng Jung, Post Master 

United States Postal Services

Topic: Asian Americans in the Postal Services.  

Also, how the series of the Chinese Zodiac Stamps 

started. Note: Mrs. Jung and her family were the 

original members in OCA-NY when it was first started.

Come and enjoy an evening with OCA-LI, friends and associates.  Refreshments and Food will be served.

***************************************

Asian American Arts Centre Presents "New York Eviction Blues" 

March 31 - MAY 12, 2005

Opening Reception April 8, Friday 6-830pm

Panel Talk April 13th  Wednesday at 6pm-8pm Arlene Raven art critic, Rebecca Goyette of First St. Studios, and Cathy Nanda of chashama.  The Asian American Arts Centre presents, "New York Eviction Blues", drawing attention to this city-wide problem, the struggle between real estate and the arts, particularly as it affects both artists and art organizations in New York City.  

Participating artists to date are:  

ON/Megumi Akiyoshi, Judith Bernstein, Lotus Do Brooks, Lee Brozgold, Bivas Chaudhuri, Theresa Chong, Gregory Coates, Adger W. Cowans, Eun Young Choi, Sung Ho Choi, Julia Cowing, Pedro Elias Cruz-Castro, Kelly Darr, Barbara Ellmann, Edward Fausty, Walter Field, Fred Fleisher, Ralph Raphael Fleming, Kay Gordon, Rebecca Goyette, Steven Gwon, Kenji Hirata, Christopher K. Ho, Vandana Jain, Amy Kao, Akiko Kotani, Anna Kuo, Nina Kuo, Su Kwok, Evri Kwong, Corky Lee, Lanie Lee, Choong Sup Lim, Ryan S. Lemke, Eve Mantel, John L. Moore, Chee Wang Ng, Judith T. Page, Eung Ho Park, Tara Sabharwal, Libby Seaberg, Elisa Soliven, Jane Tsong, Rumiko Tsuda, Eugenie Tung, April Vollmer, Katarina Wong, Yoichiro Yoda, Charles Yuen & Lianjie Zheng.

From the benefits the city draws from the presence of artists, to the dynamics of property, speculation and money that makes it nearly impossible for artists and art organizations to exist in Manhattan, the arts have always been at odds with the city. Over the history of this urban struggle beginning in the 60s, to the passage of the Loft Law in 1982, to the current recognition among planners and government agencies of the central role the arts play in neighborhood revitalization, real estate is the undeniable Goliath.  In a few limited quarters are there signs of a potentially different relationship between real estate and the arts for the good of the city and its citizens.

Now, the Asian American Arts Centre (AAAC) along with others, has been developing such a positive relationship.  Thus the Arts holds some promise for Lower Manhattan's Chinatown after 9.11 as the kernel of a new cultural complex is evolving.  That promise however, may have a very long way to go before it sees any light of day as AAAC is currently fighting eviction from its home of 28 years.

"New York Eviction Blues" art exhibition is open to artists of every neighborhood and background city-wide. It will not only feature new work created especially for this exhibition, it will also feature a selected group of artists who have supported AAAC over many years. Many will have a statement about their struggle with space, landlords, city regulations and real estate.  

Another section of the exhibition consists of small drawings, 8 1/2" x 11".  As they accumulate they will be rotated and continuously collected over the course of the exhibit and beyond, till AAAC’s eviction proceedings are resolved.  Another exhibition space  - ABC No Rio - has become available for the show to expand "in solidarity". The dates are April 21 to May 12, ABC No Rio is located at156 Rivington St NY, NY 10002   212-254-3697 x13 ABC No Rio is a collectively-run center for art and activism founded in 1980. 

Participating artists will be announced at a later date. 

A panel talk is set for April 13th  Wednesday at 6pm-8pm with Arlene Raven, well known award winning art critic, Rebecca Goyette, spokesperson for the eviction resistance at 111 First St. Studios in Jersey City, and Cathy Nanda of chashama who works as a bridge between the real estate industry and arts community, assisting about 4,000 artists and created 120 studio spaces for artist residencies.

Activities that cannot be announced at this time will be sent later by email.  For those who wish to keep up with late breaking activities and news surrounding this effort, please send your email address to AAAC at aaartsctr@aol.com.

 Donations to AAAC to help with legal fees are accepted, you can do this by going to www.artspiral.org    and following links there. Donations of artwork may also be accepted.  

“open studio's” was seen as a way for Rent Speculators to discover the White people in a  Rough/Bad Neighborhood.  Once discovered they would begin with the Gentrification.   The new owners ... came into our loft.. and explained they were not the enemy.. but soon that became very apparent they were our worst nightmare... The Duo. (the landlords) Had the Biggest  Most Expensive Eviction Machine behind them.  Lawyers who made it their business to destroy neighborhoods."  -  a passage from one of many artist’s stories.

Gallery Hours: Mon. - Fri., 12:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m., Thurs.: 12:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  Admission Free, Donations requested.

Additional information and much, much more can be found on our website, www.artspiral.org
Directions: (26 Bowery, 3rd Floor) one block south of Canal Street by Subway, S to Grand Street, Q, W, 6 to Canal Street, By bus, M103, M15 to Chinatown.  26 Bowery, 3rd Floor - above McDonald’s.

By car from out of state:  Holland Tunnel to Canal Street.  Just before the entrance to the Manhattan Bridge, turn right onto the Bowery.  Park in outdoor lots on Henry St., just off Oliver or Market Streets.

*****************************************

MISCELLANEOUS

A Remembrance of New York Chinatown

By Charles J. Chin – Millburn, NJ

I grew up in Chinatown during the 1930’s and joined Troop 150 of the Boy Scouts of America, which consisted of all Asians and we met once a week at the old P.S. 23.  At that time we were considered one of the largest group of boy scouts in all of New York City and because of that we were held to a higher standard, which we proudly upheld.  We had the best drum and bugle band in the city and at jamborees, we held our own.  Most of the time we were better than the rest.  

I had fun growing up under the influence of members of Troop 150. The biggest influence was my patrol leader, Kenneth Chan. We went on many weekend camping trips and through his leadership we learned much about life, which helped us become better men. Two years ago, Kenny went to the right hand of God and I would not be surprised if he were appointed chief and official photographer.

I have lost touch with most of the friends I grew up with or they have passed on. Pretty soon I will join the ranks of octogenarian.  In that capacity, I feel that I have the experience to comment on the “Chinatown Reunion” program.

I rate the program a ten.  Why?  Because the concept brought together us old folks who have renewed friendships of years past and are now communicating via e-mail or telephone. We have plenty to catch up on, our life experiences, our grandchildren and children, our status in life and the newfound commonality that will prevail the rest of our lives.

I feel the older generation, in viewing and participating in the “Chinatown Reunion,” made us proud that somehow and in some way we made a difference.  We did a good job, as evidenced by our children and grandchildren of whom we are all so proud.  In the public’s eye we can say we are truly Americans. We fought for the good old USA; our children have better positions in the American scheme of things. We did this because in the end, we did not mind being called Chinese-Americans, hyphenation included.
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